
7979 N. Belt Line Road 

Irving, Texas 75063 

Phone 972-908-4415 

Email: kimberly.a.douglass@ftr.com 
April 30, 2020 

Mr. Mark L. Johnson 

Executive Director and Secretary 

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW 

P.O. Box 47250 

Olympia, WA 98504-7250 

RE:  Docket No. UT-200001 - Independent Lifeline Biennial Audit Report 

Dear Mr. Johnson: 

The Federal Communications Commission (FCC or Commission) rules require that all eligible 

telecommunications carriers (ETCs) who receive $5 million or more annually from the Lifeline Program 

obtain an independent biennial audit of their compliance with the Lifeline Program rules.1  Frontier 

Communications Corporation (Company), received $5 million or more in Lifeline Program support in 2017, 

and therefore is providing a copy of its Lifeline Program Biennial Audit report that was completed April 9, 

2020. 

Please call me at (972) 908-4415 if you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 

Kim Douglass 

Manager 

Compliance – Regulatory Affairs 

Attachments 

1 47 C.F.R. § 54.420. 
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